Planners Comments

This was my first bash at planning a District Event, I had limited myself to the occasional (once every 5 years) Wednesday Informal through the summers.  So having a choice of either this or Kilnsey I went for the easy option or so I thought.

The area end to end is just over 1.5 kilometres long, but because it is it provided a little more distance to plan the courses in.  My first drafts of the courses were in hindsight quite poor, but with the help and advice of Chris Dicken, Chris Burden and Nick Jones to whom I am extremely grateful for their time and comments, and based on the feedback received good courses were produced.  Although the things I would change next time are:-

Not to have the start funnelling down into a single route for all the courses.

Leave the car open in case I lose the keys (See later on).

Ensure I have control collectors at the end.

The most difficult part of the planning was creating routes to enable courses to cross the road into Dawson Wood, hence the need to use the road to bridge the gap.  This was cause by the large area of undergrowth at the East side of Buck Wood.

On the day we had two SI controls fail just before the start, one I managed to replace, but in doing so, lost my car keys with the spare SI Blocks in the boot, so the control 109 on the Orange, Red and Blue Courses was removed.

The other issue was a shortage of maps the Light Green, Green, Blue and Brown.  I spent some time analysing previous January events and applied the same numbers to this event.  My apologies to you to those competitors that did not get a pre-printed map and had to mark-up one.  If you would like a pre-printed map then please email me with the colour of the course and your address I will ensure one is sent to you.

If you have any comments about the courses please email me (richard.handford@btinternet.com) or put them on the Buck Wood Forum as these will be useful for when I do the next one.  Yes, I do actually want plan another, but in a year’s or so time to give the family time to forget.

Richard Handford

